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Watlington Parish Council


1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: WPC@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk

NPAB Members had been invited to participate in the discussions

Present:


Councillors:


     
Matt Reid (MR) – Chairman
Ian Hill (IH) – Vice Chairman





Tim Horton (TH)






Steve Bolingbroke (SB)






Roger Beattie (RB)






Alex Basden (AB)







Terry Jackson (TJ)


NPAB Members



Gill Bindoff (GB)


Members of the Public:


Debbie Davies (DD), Lorraine Daniels (LD)
         Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT) 

60/22
Apologies for Absence

Margaret Noon, Rob Smith, Terry Jackson, Andrew McAuley, Tony Powell, Keith Jackson, Fiona 
Danks.
61/22
To receive Declarations of Interest 


SB stated that the Watlington Area Preservation Facebook Group had suggested that he had a conflict of interest in the Traffic 2030 paper, and he stated that he had no more interest than any other on the Council and will therefore take part in discussion on this issue. A referendum was held where over 80% of residents voted in favour of our NP and therefore, we are just carrying out the wishes of our community. Everyone is affected by traffic and these matters should be discussed with equanimity. SB said it was very important that if any Councillor opposes the fundamental policy that they state this.
62/22
Discussion Issues 
1. P22/S0893/RM – Land between Pyrton Lane and Cuxham Road
GB said that this was discussed last night by the NPAB committee at length. The criteria in the NDP were gone through and broadly speaking the application complies. Everyone had a different view on design and style. The proposal is fine although there are a number of details that need to be raised.
 Regarding the spine road they felt it would be wrong to allow access to Pyrton Lane and it was unanimously agreed that there should be no access. There were concerns about the visual landscape and visual assessment from the top of Watlington Hill. There was concern also about the white render on the block of flats which could make it visually intrusive, especially in the winter months.

 The green space/hedging, bats hedgehog highways etc are all mentioned, and we would need to ensure that they comply with this. They mention a community orchard and it was thought that this could also be allotments and the land made over to the WPC. TH said that the whole of the green space should be made over to WPC. Further discussion is needed on the connectivity to other sites and proposal for a cycleway/footpath to Willow Close. The Play Equipment area for small children is not ideal being at the end of the development.

                There is a drainage problem, and they are referring to the Chalk Stream as a drainage ditch and not making proper provision for it.   It is unclear how the drainage will work especially with the below ground tanks. We need to have more detail on this before a response is drafted. Sites B and C now have separate planning applications. However, we do have until June/July until we need to submit our final comments. It was noted that we need to have the distance from the houses to the road, GB said she believed that we have these but will check.

                It was thought that OCC should be providing a cycleway on both sides of the road, and we need to have a meeting with OCC to discuss this. The ICC will be accessible to walkers.

            

                Concerns were raised about the sewerage system.  Information is needed from Thames Water.

               TH stated that he thought that an Archaeological survey should be done and would be warranted in this area. This site is more important than Site A as it is closer to St Leonards and by the lower Icknield Way. GB said that she was sure that in the outline application was a desktop Archaeological report. It was noted that site C was used back in the Saxon era and would be worth surveying.

                SB shared his screen and showed a possible cycleway between Watlington and Cuxham, but this would be very expensive project.  It was noted that the Benson Relief Road has a cycleway on both sites. 

                

                Freddie van Mierlo suggested a meeting with OCC and an officer will contact both Watlington and Pyrton to organise this


Traffic 2030 – paper was attached from SB for discussion
This paper looks at improvements which are enabled by the edge road. The edge road will change traffic habits

SB stated that the first step was to capture all the ideas that have been brought up over the years of which there are many and look at the pros and cons of each one. This initial work has been done by a small working group and he asked if there are any options that have not been documented.

There are many combinations of ideas and no through roads have also been considered.


SB said the scope document has already been discussed by Full Council and the NPAB


These ideas will need to be validated technically, legally and financially which will lead to a set of workable proposals that can go to public consultation.

Points brought up

· GB thought it would be more sensible if the one-way system went anti clockwise not clockwise.

· IH said he would email his comments to SB.
· TH said that an Eastern Edge Road should be considered.
· The MODE report recommendation will be looked at. (This was done in the context of not knowing if we were getting an Edge Road)
· The increase in annual mileage by using the edge road should be considered as elderly people may not be able to walk or use the cycleways and this concern should be considered.

· What impact would these measures have on the commercial interest in the town.
· Church Street and Love Lane could be separated.

· It was noted that putting in one-way systems puts problems in other areas.

· Bus services need to be considered

LD said that 80% of her business comes though traffic coming down the High Street and her business will be 


massively affected by the Edge Road as will other shops and thought that to reduce traffic further without assessment is a great concern.  She was also concerned that the petrol station would no longer be viable, and people may need to drive further to access fuel and that for Red Kite View it would be easier to go to Benson and the new residents may rarely visit.


DD said that the OCC traffic engineers designing the roundabout at the edge road at OCC need to know what traffic they are designing for. SB said we will be having a meeting with OCC and our County Councillor. She also thought that the junctions may be a safety risk to cyclists.

SB said that at the appropriate time there will be a programme of consultations.

SB stated that he has spoken to a traffic consultant about the wider Oxfordshire impact, and this would be done at OCC Planning. OCC has done some modelling on the impact of the Edge Road in the wider area, and we will need to look at this when they put in the planning application.

SB asked what we need to do next, do we engage some professional advice to look at the options. He said that 

there is a traffic consultant based in Marlow who would be willing to come and do some consultancy work as it 

would be useful to know what is viable and a first cut could then be done by WPC and NPAB.
After discussion it was thought that there should be another discussion in house before a consultant is 

appointed. SB will arrange a date.

TH commented that this would be a good time for the WBA to approach SODC as a collective to ask them to put 

some money to help the business community. Other towns have been given funds but not Watlington. MR said 

he would speak to David Cotterill about this.

SB was thanked for this tremendous piece of work.

3. Chalgrove – Reaffirmation of Watlington Parish Council stance on this issue.
After discussion it was:

Resolved Unanimously: That we reaffirm our objections to this scheme and also to write a letter to our MP and 

the current Cabinet Members.

It was noted that there should be an economic assessment of what would happen if Chalgrove Airfield was built 

on. It was noted that Homes England will be coming back with another application on this site.

63/22
Other Matters for Discussion at the discretion of Chair
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9PM
MINUTES OF THE 	EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF FULL COUNCIL MEETIING OF WATLINGTON


 PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 26th APRIL 2022 VIA ZOOM
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